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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, March 5, 6:30pm:   Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, March 12, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

 Friday, March 19, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, March 20, 10:00am: Torah Study  (Zoom Only)

 Friday, March 26, 6:30pm: Shabbat K’tsat 
a special shorter service with Rabbi Reznick

Saturday, March 27, 10:00am: “Shabbat HaGadol” Morning Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Sunday, March 28, 5:30pm: Community Passover Seder 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study


Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, March 18, 7:00pm, via Zoom

All are welcome
______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

II’’mm  nnoott  tthhrroowwiinngg  aawwaayy  mmyy  sshhoott..
My friends, it was a year ago this month that we all made the difficult decision to stop in-person services at

Congregation Emanu El. Like most of us, I believed this would be a temporary blip, done
and over with before anything had a chance to gather dust. As it sits today, we still do not
have a plan to reopen. We’ve been told that we could open at 25% capacity with sufficient
safeguards. We will open one day soon, but only when our own doctors tell us it’s safe. We
listen to science, not politics, at Congregation Emanu El.

As you know, I like to tie each column to a song, and this time it’s “My Shot” from
Hamilton. If you’re not familiar, click anywhere on this article to hear it. Hamilton cleverly
leverages the dual meanings of the term, painting Hamilton himself as ambitious and being
unwilling to step away from opportunity while reminding us that his life ended in a duel
where he may have intentionally missed.

In March 2021, though, “my shot” has a different meaning. I’m encouraged by hearing that so many of you have
chosen to take a shot in the arm to help us all heal a little faster. As I write this, it seems to be working. I hope that
it won’t be much longer until we can all leave home safely and come together like we once did every week. 

Please don’t throw away “your shot.” If you don’t trust the science, talk to your doctor. They’ve probably gotten
their shot. If you are worried about the side effects, take it in context. Especially for our seniors, the side effects of
COVID-19 are even more scary. Please, get vaccinated, and then stay isolated and safe until enough other people
have as well. 

Most of all, don’t fall prey to misinformation. Listen to doctors and try to read five news stories about every
new turn of events. Sadly, local media outlets have been wrong or
misleading.  Government web sites haven’t been kept up. At this
moment, doctors are your best source of information, and they are
nearly unanimous in saying the risks of the vaccine are minimal,
and that it works. And that’s the best thing you’ll read all day, I’d
bet.

SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett
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Emanu El we have reached a year of pandemic living. None of us expected this to go on for 
so long. We have innovated and masked, washed our hands until they chapped and learned 
to engage spiritually online. We’ve mastered zoom and Facebook live, we study together 
through a screen, we read Torah online, we even celebrate our holiest holidays through zoom. 
The new normal is strange and become so regular that going back to our previous existence 
now would feel bizarre. 
If you have studied Jewish history you are aware that the Jewish people were forced to in-
novate Judaism once The Temple was destroyed a very long time ago. Previous to that mo-
ment Judaism was centered around the temple; afterwards Judaism became a faith that was 

transferable with the Jews no matter where they traveled. We shifted our focus from sacrifice to prayer, from The 
Temple to Jewish sanctuaries. The Jewish people have always been cultural disrupters and innovators. Today in 
2021 we have been forced once again to innovate Judaism. 
As we approach our second Purim and Passover online; we now know a little better how to keep everyone safe 
but keep the sacred alive and well. We hope you will join us for some inventive Passover experiences, watch our 
website for more details. As always invite your family and friends and help us to expand our reach, enriching the 
Jewish community in the Inland Empire and well beyond. Believe it or not we are already in the middle of 2021. 
So my question for Emanu El is how will you innovate your Jewish experience this year? What will you learn, how 
will you give, what type of action will you take in order to move your Jewish journey forward. I can’t wait to be 
along with you for the journey! 

https://youtu.be/Ic7NqP_YGlg


A year of COVID …. And
it’s Pesach time again….

Has it really been a year?
What could we have foreseen?
What lies ahead as we
summon our voices, spirits
and strength towards renewal
as we virtually celebrate our
beloved Pesach Spring

Festival for the 2nd round?!  We have all waded
through muddy waters of an unknown wilderness this
year, supporting  one another in the best ways we
could and somehow, long for Life BC – Before
Covid.  

Passover is the time of stories – of sharing, asking
questions, not always having answers, but always
delving deeper in an effort to link the past to the
present. In the spirit of Covid Passover II, I’d love to
share a beautiful story I recently discovered…

When he was 40, the renowned Jewish Bohemian
novelist and short story writer Franz Kafka
(1883–1924), who never married and had no
children, was strolling through Steglitz Park in
Berlin, when he chanced upon a young girl crying her
eyes out because she had lost her favorite doll. She
and Kafka looked for the doll without success. Kafka
told her to meet him there the next day and they
would look again.

The next day, when they still had not found the
doll, Kafka gave the girl a letter "written" by the doll
that said, “Please do not cry. I have gone on a trip to
see the world. I'm going to write to you about my
adventures."

Thus began a story that continued to the end of
Kafka’s life. When they would meet, Kafka read
aloud his carefully composed letters of adventures
and conversations about the beloved doll, which the
girl found enchanting. Finally, Kafka read her a letter
of the story that brought the doll back to Berlin, and
he then gave her a doll he had purchased. “This does
not look at all like my doll," she said. Kafka handed
her another letter that explained, “My trips, they have
changed me." The girl hugged the new doll and took
it home with her.

A year later, Kafka died.Many years later, the now
grown-up girl found a letter tucked into an unnoticed
crevice in the doll. The tiny letter, signed by Kafka,
said, “Everything you love is very likely to be lost,
but in the end, love will return in a different way."

May we all ‘return’ and be renewed, with the
knowledge that what we have lost can give us new
meaning and depth to our lives, and… that love never
really dies.  

Arise, my darling;
My fair one, come away!
For now the winter is past,
The rains are over and gone.
The blossoms have appeared in the land
 The time of pruning has come;
The song of the turtledove 
Is heard in our land.
Song of Songs: 2:10-13

Chag Pesach Sameach – Sending Passover blessings
and love from our house to yours , 
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 

Spring is coming!!!!!!!

It has been almost a year
since our world has pivoted to
accommodate the pandemic.

We have learned how to do
many things in the absence of
normal. 

We have done Zoom
Seders. Zoom Services. Zoom

Board meetings, Zoom school…..
I think that this year will have prepared us to

REALLY appreciate being together, when indeed it
is decided that is safe to congregate.

For many it has been a long year. A sad year. A
lonely year.
But spring should renew hope for blossoming, for
growth, and emerging from the darkness!

You should have received your Schalach Manot
bags, and I truly hope that you enjoyed them. They
were thoughtfully put together and delivered by
Sisterhood volunteers, organized (with my greatest
appreciation) by Leslie Soltz!

This month holds Passover. As we still are
remotely learning and worshipping, this too will be
via Zoom. May this be the LAST Passover that we
need be apart!

I truly hope that this finds everyone well. I cannot
wait to see each and everyone of you within the walls
of our sanctuary soon.

In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood,
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org 
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Dear CEE Congregants,

Nothing to report this month.

Shalom!

Kathy Rosenfeld

At SJL, we continue our
Jewish and Hebrew learning
through Zoom. I am very
proud of our students for
joining every Sunday to learn
and celebrate the holidays. I
am grateful for the teachers,
Leah and Keeana, and our
Madricha, Clara, for

preparing the lessons and teaching them in the
most interactive and meaningful way.  

Last month we celebrated Purim with a fun
music session and a Purim Spiel, performed by our
teen group. Students got craft bags to design their
own Purim masks. 

As we enter the month of March, we look
forward for springtime and Passover. At SJL, we
look forward for our Passover celebration with an
all-school Seder, reading from the Haggadah,
eating Matzah and other holiday traditions. 

Passover – Pesach – is the holiday of freedom.
In the Seder we remember that our ancestors were
slaves in Egypt and Moses led them to freedom. 

The freedom we celebrate on Pesach is not only
freedom from slavery; it is also the freedom to live
in peace, with dignity and hope for a bright future. 

Remember, we now can see a light at the end of
the long dark tunnel called COVID-19. And I wish
all of us to be free from it soon and I am looking
forward to the bright future that is getting closer
every day. 

Chag Pesach Sameach,

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org

Mental Health Awareness in Action
We’re closing in on a decade of offering monthly
Bulletin articles about our congregation’s social
action pursuit to end the dangerous shame and
stigma in needing mental health treatment. 

Our program, Mental Health Awareness In
Action (MHAIA), is solidly grounded in the
Jewish teaching that our bodies are holy vessels
composed of intricate veins, arteries and organs
including the brain. Judaism charges us to honor
and care for bodies and our minds.  

Americans don’t easily talk about brain illness,
but that is changing as more and more revered
public figures and our most accomplished
athletes tell their personal stories of managing
mental illness. They help us understand that
symptoms of mental unwellness are not
weaknesses to be overcome privately on one’s
own. Help can best be had by speaking up about
how we are doing. Talking is the very best place
to start. 

The effort to end the stigma of mental illness has
never been more important as the prolonged
isolation of the pandemic challenges each of us
to stay mentally healthy. This month we will
retell the story of our Exodus from slavery for
the second consecutive year under pandemic
restrictions. That is hard. Let’s be kind and
gentle with ourselves as we again feel the loss of
face-to-face celebration.

No concern about mental well-being is small.
Please reach out by talking to a trusted friend or
congregant, a therapist or your doctor. We know
the first step takes courage. You are valuable.
You are worth it. Speak up!

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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Looking Inward and Outward: 
Tackling Anti-Semitism in our Time

Sunday, March 7, 2021, 2:00pm - 3:00pm
“The Origins of Modern Anti-Semitism” 
 Dr. Keith Pickus, Professor of History, Wichita State University 

This talk looks at the historical development of modern or racial antisemitism in the nine-
teenth and early 20th centuries, which altered how Jews were positioned as outsiders in a 
manner that no longer was completely dependent on religion.  The approach will allow for a 
better understanding of how majorities utilize a variety of ever-changing tools to leverage 
power and discriminate against those deemed to be ‘inferior’ or different.

Monday, March 15, 2021, 6:00pm - 7:00pm
"From Insurrection to Inauguration and Beyond”
 Emily Kaufman, Investigative Researcher, ADL Center on Extremism

This session will focus on the impact of the 2021 social and political landscape on extremist 
activity, the significant challenges ahead, and what ADL is doing to address them. Emily 
Kaufman, an Investigative Researcher from ADL's Center on Extremism, which seeks to 
combat terrorism and all forms of hate in the real world and online, will address extremist 
ideology, conspiracy theories, and disinformation efforts as vehicles to spread hate.

Monday, March 22, 2021, 6:00pm - 7:00pm
"Anti-Semitism on Campus”
Dr. Eran Vaisben, Executive Director of Inland and Desert Hillel

The presenter will talk about recent anti-Semitic incidents at our region’s universities, and 
focus on the following questions:
 
How do Jewish students experience Anti-Semitism on campus?  How is Israel connected to modern 
Anti-Semitism? Why should people be concerned? And what can we do about it as a community?

CLICK TO
REGISTER
Registration is required.

Zoom Credentials
will be e-mailed
before the event

Tikkun olam, world repair, has served as a pillar of our Movement from the 
beginning. The B’rit Olam – a Covenant with our World – is an expression of 
our Movement’s longstanding commitment to this work. All programs are 
free, but donations are welcomed. Visit emanuelsb.org/donate and you can 
help support programs like this in the future!
Congregation Emanu El is a reform synagogue serving California’s Inland Empire and offers online 
services for all to enjoy. Visit emanuelsb.org for more information. 

Problems registering? Contact Celia Norian at (760) 408-0857 or can121@aol.com.

The Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Chapter

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYucuyspj4rHdXXnKTiNijKZoXNxidd8NVi


Sisterhood 
Rosh Chodesh

Celebration and Chat
Sunday

March 14, 2021 
at 5:30 pm

Welcome the Jewish
month of Nisan with

blessings and discussion
followed by time to chat

Zoom Link
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2796137739?pwd=VjRl

aTF3SFEwOExkOERrd0lVMDI5QT09

If you can’t use the Zoom app, use your phone. Call
1-669-900-9128 and use

meeting ID 279 613 7739##

Questions? Contact us at
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

With profound sadness we announce
the death of our member

Kurt A. Gottschalk,
Klauminus Ben Jankes

July 15, 1937 - 
February 10, 2021

Kurt is a Holocaust survivor, past member
of the Board of Directors, and longtime
member of Congregation Emanu El. He is
survived by his loving wife Sharley and his
elder sister Helga Nathan.

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing
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The Sisterhood Gift Shop is ready 
for you! We offer contactless 

delivery on Passover plate sets, 
Matzah covers, Haggadot, etc. 

Unfortunately, our gift shop 
is closed, but your gift shop 

volunteers are ready to help!

We accept payments by cash and 
check. Call Lisa Wise-Wolk at  

909-723-3238 with any questions. 

We look forward to seeing you in 
person in the future!
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COVID CORNER
Your monthly update

WHERE WE STAND

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

STATUS 
REPORT

As of March 1, 2021, San Bernardino 
County is still in the “purple” tier. 

This means that we are still at a dangerous point and 
that the spread of COVID-19 is still not under control. It 
feels like things are better, but we are still not ready to 
re-open our building.

The California Supreme Court has ruled that houses of 
worship may open in limited capacity. Your Board of Directors 
understands that our older members are at extremely high 
risk and we have opted to keep all services online-only until 
we can all be safe. 

Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel are working on new 
and innovative ways to come together safely. Watch the 
weekly email for news of events that will help us all see each 
other with only minimal risk.

Our Health and Safety Task Force, made up of lay leaders, 
clergy, and three doctors, meets regularly to make sure that  
we can respond to the latest news as we work toward re-
opening our building

Q: Why aren’t we opening at the same time as other churches?
A: Our community has many older and immunocompromised members. We’ll listen to doctors 
and we’ll re-open when we can all be safe. 

Q: Who decides when we re-open?
A: The decision is up to our Board of Directors, who listens to our Health and Safety Task 
Force. That group is made up of lay leaders, clergy, and doctors.

Q: When we open, will vaccination be required to get in the door?
A: We urge every member of the community to get the vaccine when they are allowed. 
However, we do not plan to require proof of vaccination to come to services.

Q: Can we do outdoor events in the meantime?
A: We are actively looking at ways to do safe outdoor events while still being fair to the 
homeowners in our neighborhood. Watch the weekly emails for more details! 

OFFICE:
Closed to visitors 
until further notice.

SERVICES:
Online-only until 
further notice. 
All services are 
on Zoom and 
Facebook.

SCRIP:
Contactless 
Deliveries only 
Call 909-307-0400 
for more details.

GIFT SHOP:
Contactless 
Deliveries only 
Call 909-723-3238  
for more details.



Sisterhood appreciates all our Purim Schlach Manot
Donors and the Sisterhood helpers who assembled and

delivered the Schlach Manot to our congregants.
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"GETTING GOOD AT GETTING OLDER" by Rabbi Laura Geller 
Rabbi Geller’s book still available for $18.00.  Contact Margie Orland if

anyone would like to order one (or two for a family member) and she will
be happy to deliver or send if necessary.  Margie can be contacted by

cell (909) 556-2110 or by e-mail margaret.orland2@aol.com. 

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
March and wish them a Mazal Tov:

2-March Marvin Reiter 
2-March Donna Spears 
2-March Tobias Brooks (14 years old)
3-March Kyle Hyman 
4-March Rhys Beutler (15 years old)
5-March Lori Fenster 
5-March Raz Fine (14 years old)
6-March Barry Eskin 
6-March Devin Cohen 
10-March Emily Swant 
11-March Elaina Reiter 
11-March Fariborz Lalezarzadeh 
14-March Shai Fine (11 years old
15-March Reva Bloom 
16-March Howard Leidner 

16-March Iden Vogel (18 years old)
17-March Delores Eirew 
17-March Amanda Ramirez
17-March Alyssa Wolk 
20-March Susan Stillerman 
21-March Roz Friedman 
21-March Sheila Barrad 
22-March Nancy Justice 
22-March Jeffrey Spears 
23-March Orville Spears 
23-March Abigal Posalski (5 years old)
24-March Michele Zipperstein 
25-March Carol Uffer 
27-March Philip Stillerman 
30-March Isabel Lehmann (17 years old)

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of March:

7-March Leslie & William Soltz
14-March Lillian & Jim Gaunt
14-March Katherine & Michael Paisner
21-March Karen & Robin Uffer
21-March Michele & Bruce Ferguson
21-March Cindy & Michael Douglas

24-March Michele & Paul Zipperstein
24-March Scott & Ashleigh Wilkie
25-March Annette & Lee Cohen
27-March Samita & Damon Needelman
29-March Philip & Susan Stillerman
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund Mortgage Reduction Fund
Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund Landscape Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund Temple Security Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Beautification Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Marcia Kravitz by Cindy Brasington
David Lipsky by Michelle Anctil
Stanley Cohen by Dorene and David Cohen
Becky Hanover by Norman Hanover
Isador Lebowitz by Nancy Justice
Evelyn Cohen by Dorene and David Cohen
Ellen Herschberg by Debra and Phil Holder
Rose Shapiro by Irene Shapiro
Jack Tancos by Margie Orland
Margaret Tancos by Margie Orland
Norman Haydis by Deanna and Mark Levin
Marian Herschberg by Debra and Phil Holder
Kay Prestidge by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
Harvey Hosmann by Michele and Paul Zipperstein
Harriet Mueller by Kat Grossman
Louis Press by Carol Press Pristoop

In Memory of…
Pat Washington Daniels by Helene Pike Jacobson
Pat Washington Daniels by Roberta and Phil Gold
Pat Washington Daniels by Larry Lerner and Jeff Lerner
Melissa Irom by Steve and Vickie Becker
Kurt Gottschalk by Sheri Maltzman
Kurt Gottschalk by Alfons Nickels

For the Recovery of…
Leo Glogas by Ethel McAfee

In Honor of…
Cheryl Sukenik and Carole Wizer by Philip Snofsky

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Jack Tancos by Margie Orland
Margaret Tancos by Margie Orland
Beverly Steinhorn by Janice and Alvin Ellman
Renee Joseph Moonshine by Carol Pristoop
Cherrie Lubey by Stacy and Jim Knox
Ron Lubey by Stacy and Jim Knox
James Knox, Sr. by Stacy and Jim Knox

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Max Rubin by Jay Donenfeld

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Edith Passman by Shirley Pyrtle

RABBI HILLEL AND RITA COHN CAMPERSHIP
FUND
In Honor of…
Evelyn Kaplan’s 99th Birthday by Joyce and Barry
Eskin

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In memory of…
Pat Washington Daniels by Joyce and Barry Eskin

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In memory of…
Kurt Gottschalk by Vickie and Steve Becker for
Holocaust Education
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of March: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

March 5-6 March 12-13 March 19-20 March 26-April 1

Isidore Abramson
Selmar Anker
Randy Aronoff
Jack Becker
Jacob Blaiss
Jewel Braman
 Ezra Dotan
May Gainsboro
Sarah Galper
 Rachel Gershon
Lea Gilad
Gilbert Gilbert
Irving Gimble
Jack Greenwood
 George Groupp
Lynette Halevy
Etta Halpern
Jack Harris
Norman Haydis
Minnie Helfman
 Marvin Herschberg
Emanuel Jacobson
Frances Katzeff

Max Kitay
Max Koren
Marilyn Leidner

John Leinen
Abe Lerner
Mollie Lerner

Henry Lerner
Rose Leviant
Ernestine Low
Rachel Minas
Charles Newman

Alex Novack
Louis Press
Lillian Rabenstock
Jean Richmond
Brett Rifkin
Clara Rubinstein
Barry Rubinstein
Albert Sanders

Maria Sandoval
 Elliott Satz
Frances Shapiro

Edward Shebelow
David Siperstein

Alfred Slabodkin
Michael Stelzer
 Albert Sussman
Florence Teirsten
Sally Unickel
George Weinstein

Selma Wishnatzki

 Ricki Andrews
Mark Birnkrant
Aaron Brill
 Isadore Charson
Bertha Chudacoff
Emma Cohn
Max Cohn
David Drumlevitz
Pauline Eckstein
Oscar Eckstein
Betty Ernstein
 Harvey Fannin
Nic Fish
Anna Fremland
Joseph Friedland
Jacob Gallin
Louis Greenberg
Sadie Helman

Harvey Hosmann
 Ernest Ischi
Sophie Joseph
 James Knox
Joseph Litsky
Cherrie Lubey
Ethel Margolis
Maurice Mertens
Annette Meyer
Bennet Meyers
 Abe Minkoff
Helga Nadel
Mary Newman

Sylvia Novack
Noel Novack
 Henry Printz
Walter Reissman
Boris Rubinstein
Sam Rubinstein

Charles Rudnick
Leah Satz
H. Leonard Schlesinger

Charles Shamrock
Ethel Sheppard
Rose Simcoe
Louis Sokol

Jerome Sorkin
 Jacob Sosnowitz
Leon Sperber
Stephen Stone
Morris Swedlove
Albert Tilton
 Felix Tuchband
Isaac Vitsky
Eleanor Young

Philip Abrams
Bernard Berry
Harold Blizin

Greg Comer
 Jessie Deutsch
Pearl Dvoskin

Ellen Ebert
Doris Elitzak
Rose Fradkin

Marcella Geisler
 Stella Greene
Herman Harris

Ben Joseph
Isabel Klein
Leonard Koren
Harry Kristal
George Malacoff
Mildred Meyer
Eugene Mink
Harriet Mueller
Mildred Newman
Patsy Nourok
Mollie Olenick
 Charles Picker
David Press
 Darell Prestidge
Fannie Rosenbaum
Helen Rosenberg
Louis Rosenberg
Coral Scherba
David Schlein

Jennie Schwartz
 Daniel Silver
Bessie Skadron

Morton Aronoff
Goldye Budd
Harold Cohen

Estelle Davidson
 Harry Donenfeld
Nathan Drayer
Bessie Drumlevitz

Benard Fagan
Herbert Feinberg

Howard Foist
 Clyde Geisler
 Irving Gendler
 Harry Gerber
 Simon Getzoff

 Barry Goldfarb
Rose Goodman
Leonard Harris
 Alfred Jugle
Justice Marcus Kaufman

William Lamb
Rose Langer
Esther Lerner
 Phillip Liebman
Ronald Lubey
Lewis Meyers

Gloria Nimmer
 David Novack
Merrill Parlas
George Peters

Sam Pressman
Rachel Reichert
Feodore Robbins

Elizabeth Rosenfeld
Robert Schaffer
Hani Schon
Percy Snyder
 Lillian Stillerman
Roberta Weinstein
Hyman Weitzman
Ben Wixen
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Rabbi Lindy Reznick • Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Marcela Lavi, Director of Education and Youth • Jerry Ripley, Organist/Choir Director

Judy Filsinger, Administrator • Tamicka Walton, Executive Assistant
Rabbi Hillel Cohn, Rabbi Emeritus

General Inquiries: 909-307-0400 / templeadmin@emanuelsb.org
Office of the Rabbi: 909-488-8277 / admin2@emanuelsb.org

Office of the Cantor:  cantorjenbv@gmail.com
School for Jewish Living: sjl@emanuelsb.org

Stuart Sweet, President •  Dr. Susan Damron , Vice President • Michael Reiter, Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld, CFO • Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter 
Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President    •    Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

Board of Directors: Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner • Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie

Member, Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
Our offices are closed to visitors due to health concerns. Call 909-307-0400.

THE BULLETIN - CONGREGATION EMANU EL
Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373.

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373
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